
CPLC Ministry Update 
Activity for January 2017 

Convert-to-Life - Joanne Underwood 
 

 48 women turned away from the two Dallas 

abortion facilities; 17 hopefuls. 

 Abortion clients at all facilities: 1,934; accepted 

SWC literature: 8.74%; accepted healing 

literature: 2.13%. Total coverage at all facilities: 

100%.  

 Supported Roe Memorial Rosaries at abortion 

facilities with 200 in attendance 

 Spoke to over 170 students at Collin and 
Richland County Colleges. 

 Monitored status of Northpark facility.  

Healing after Abortion - Eileen Kuhlmann 

 Received 1 calls on English helpline, 9 on 
Spanish helpline, 1 on Joseph line; plus 3 
Rachel e-mails and 3 Joseph e-mail. 

 Retreatant spoke at March for Life Rally. 

 Facilitated MLK activities for Cristo Rey 
and Jesuit High Schools and support 
group for Spanish-speaking retreat 
graduates. 

 Continued planning 2017 trainings, pro-life 
curriculum, retreats, and presentations. 

Project Gabriel - Ingrid Meyer 

 54 calls received on the 972-BABY-DUE 
helpline.  

 6 moms referred to Project Gabriel; 2 paired 
with Angels; 4 babies born to Gabriel Moms. 

 Presentation to St. Ann, 7 people attended, and 
on Celebrando la Vida radio show. 

 Held GEMS Coach training, 8 people attended.  

 Held GEMS class on finances for 9 moms 
and 4 Mujer con Valor classes for up to 3 
moms. 

Hispanic Pastoral Ministry - Aurora Tinajero 

 Planned upcoming events for 2017. 

 Gave presentation on abortion 30 young 
adults at Santa Clara Catholic Church, and to 
youth and adults at Nuestra Señora del Pilar. 

 Supported Roe Memorial Mass in Spanish at 
San Juan Diego. 

 Patricia Vasquez, Hispanic Pastoral 
Ministry Assistant, spoke at North Texas 
March for Life Rally.  

Prayer Ministry - Susan Platt 

 

 Organized Roe Memorial Mass at St. 
Monica Catholic Church with Bishop 
Greg Kelly as celebrant. 

 Continued Wednesdays Lunchtime Hour of 
Prayer at Northpark abortion facility. 

 Ongoing preparations for 2017 prayer 
events, including Good Friday Stations of 
the Cross. 

 Prepared prayer reflections to CPLC staff. 

 Continued research of ecumenical contacts. 

 Speakers Bureau - Sheree Havlik 

 Gave 1 presentation to 748 students on Defending 
Life, Abortion, Life Issues, Chastity and Dating 
Marriage & Relationships at St. Michael the 
Archangel, St. James, St. Maria Goretti, Our Lady 
of Lebanon Maronite, The Highlands School, St. 
Monica and Nuestra Señora del Pilar. 

 Gave 3 presentations to 165 adults on the Pro-Life 
Movement, Abortion and Life Issues 

 Redemptoris Mater Seminary adopted pro-
life curriculum to begin in May. 

 Invited to present at Dallas Ministry Conference. 

Youth For Life - Jacquelyn Smith 
 

 Set dates for Boot Camp 2017 (July 28-Aug 1). 
 Presentation to MLK Service Day to 4 students 

from Cistercian and Cristo Rey. 
 1st Annual YFL Youth Rally as part of N. TX 

Roe Memorial Events, 86 in attendance. 

 Led Pilgrimage to D.C. March for Life with 
67 pilgrims (incld. 48 students from 7 schools) 
and attended Students for Life Conference. 

Civic Action - Susan Platt 
 

 Coordinated 2017 North TX March for Life. 

 Ongoing preparations for Advocacy Day 2017 
and following new bills introduced in TX 
Legislative Session.  

 Monitored Executive Orders and Congressional 
proceedings involving pro-life issues, including 
the reinstitution of the Mexico City policy. 

Parish Coordination - David Carr 
 

 Preparing for quarterly Parish 
Coordinators meeting and Advocacy Day 
Training to be held on February 11. 

 Participated in the Roe Memorial Mass, 
March, and Rally. 


